
LICENSE # AC - 30250
305 East Wakea Avenue, Suite 100                         Phone:  (808) 877-4202
Kahului, Maui, Hawaii  96732                                                                             Fax:  (808) 877-9409

June 7, 2021
State Land Use Commission
Attn: Jonathan Likeke Scheuer, Chair
PO Box 2359
Honolulu, HI 96804-2359

SUBJECT: Hawaiian Cement Pohakea (Waikapu) Quarry (TMK No. (2)3-6-
004:007) (SUP1 2006/0001 and CUP 2006/0001)

Dear Mr. Jonathan Scheuer:

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on the State Land Use 
Commission Special Permit and County Special Use Permit time extension 
requests for Hawaiian Cement’s Pohakea (Waikapu) Quarry. I am writing to you 
today to express my support for the subject requests.

Being from West Maui, we realize the how fortunate we are to have a quarry in 
Waikapu.  The quarry location combined with the efficiency and 
professionalism that Hawaiian Cement is known for is a much needed resource 
for West Side residents and business owners.  

Hawaiian Cement’s operations at Pohakea (Waikapu) Quarry is a much needed 
source for aggregates for the construction industry on Maui, as well as a 
valuable service provided through their recycling of concrete waste. We 
commend Hawaiian Cement’s efforts to recycle used concrete products in order 
to reduce construction waste and promote sustainability on Maui.

For these reasons, we strongly support the requests for time extensions of the 
State Land Use Commission Special Permit and County Special Use Permit. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 808-357-3595 or 
joshua@westmauiconstruction.com 

Sincerely, 

Joshua Dean, President
WEST MAUI CONSTRUCTION, LLC
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